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Statement of Hardship 

Applicant:  Gabriel Obeng Agyekum 

The subject property is currently zoned M-2, Manufacturing District and it is raw land. Applicant desires to 
develop the land in two distinct phases. Phase one will be developed first and the Phase two would be 
developed at a later time, within 1.5 years.  

Phase 1:  Use the land for the parking for trucks when they are not in use and also for cars to park when the 
trucks are being used.   

Timeline for Phase 1:  As soon as approvals are granted, development of the land begins.  Approximately 
three months from now, September 2017. 

Phase 2:  Use the land for a truck repair and maintenance shop to work on fleet customer’s trucks for repair, 
tires, and general maintenance.     

Timeline for Phase 2:  June of 2018 is when the construction of the building will begin. 

 Exception Requests: 

1.   Applicant is requesting an exception for the ability to repair customer’s trucks.   
• Truck repair is permitted in an M-2 Manufacturing district but only for fleet trucks.  

However, applicant wants to repair customer’s trucks as well.  
2.  Applicant is requesting that the parking setback be reduced to 10 feet from 50 feet.  

• The shape of the land is an awkward shape in certain areas, therefore causing the 
applicant to lose additional parking space for trucks. 

3. Applicant is requesting that the number of parking lot trees be reduced to 0 from the required 2.  
• The trees will be replaced by two other trees placed on the site. 

The property is surrounded by industrial warehouses to the North, East and West. The nearest residential 
area is to the Southside, which is about a mile down the road and it is segregated by Trabue Road. 

It appears that other properties in the Westbelt Business Park are allowed to service their customer’s needs 
as well as provide outside storage and assembling of parts and equipment as these operations all appear to 
be conducted indoors as would the applicant’s intended truck repair shop.  

Applicant’s proposed use of the land will not unduly increase traffic in the area as it expects an average of 3 
trucks per day would access the site in addition to 3 cars that would belong to the employees. The request 
for the setback reduction would not cause any traffic hazards.  

The proposed use of the truck maintenance and repair will not adversely affect the surrounding properties. 
Since the business operations would be conducted inside the shop, the proposed use will not adversely affect 
the supply of light or air to adjacent properties nor will it unreasonably diminish property values in the 
surrounding area.  Applicant would face a hardship if the subject property is not allowed to repair customer’s 
trucks. There are businesses in the surrounding area that provides servicing products, repair parts, outside 
storage maintenance equipment that they supply to their customers, whether incidental to or in conjunction 
with the purposes of Westbelt Business Park.   

Permitting such use on the subject property will relieve a hardship and will permit the intended owner the 
full use of the subject property without adversely affecting other property owners.  
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SITE 

CV17-003 
1640 Westbelt Drive 

Approximately 2.94 Acres 
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